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Assault at NBHS Band Practice 

 

New Braunfels, Texas — The New Braunfels Police Department is investigating following a reported 
Assault Causing Bodily Injury that occurred during Tuesday afternoon’s New Braunfels High School band 
practice at the school (in the 2500 block of Loop 337). 
 
Students and faculty participating in afternoon band practice on September 22nd, 2015, reported hearing a 
series of pops.  A few moments later, two students complained of being struck by objects that they believed 
to be from a BB or pellet gun.  The students, ages 16 and 17, suffered minor injuries and no medical 
attention was required.  However, New Braunfels Police and the New Braunfels ISD take such an incident 
very seriously. 
 
NBISD officials are notifying parents of band members about the incident, and NBPD will have an 
increased presence at band practices in the coming days.  NBPD detectives are also actively investigating 
this case and following up on all leads. 
 
Anyone with information on this incident is asked to call New Braunfels Police at 830-221-4100 or, to 
remain anonymous, contact Comal County Crime Stoppers at 830-620-TIPS (8477).  You can also leave a 
tip online at http://comalcrimestoppers.org/, or text a tip by texting “Comal” plus your message to 
CRIMES (274637).   
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